Dear Praying Friends, June 2025

How is it possible that our team in Honduras right now is experiencing cooler temperatures
than much of the United States?!? Our travel season is in full swing, and we are watching
God bless every single day. Our medical, optical, dental, physical therapy, and soul care
teams are busy caring for patients right now in Santa Rita, Honduras, alongside Missionary
Leroy Rolston and the members of Hope Baptist Church. Hundreds have been helped
already and several have trusted Christ. We are so thankful for this partnership.

Our fundraising gala in May was a huge success! Over 200 supporters joined us for a night
of dinner, live music, and testimonies over all God has been doing through MMO. Praise
the Lord that over $138,000 came in as a result! God’s people continue to give so that the
gospel can go out. We are so very grateful.

Our first ever trip to Micronesia was a blessing. Our small team of 22 volunteers traveled
for days to get to the tiny tropical island of Pohnpei. We partnered with seven churches, all
excited about reaching their own people for Christ. Over 20 people accepted Christ, and we
treated around 1600 patients. We were so moved by the hospitality and warmth of the
islanders.

From Micronesia, Bradley flew directly to El Salvador. Talk about exhaustion! He met up
with two teams in San Salvador. One team headed off to San Miguel to work with national
pastor Roberto Nieto, and the other team joined veteran missionary Adam Friedenstein in
Cojutepeque. Between both teams, there were 73 volunteers, 425 professions of faith, and
3,037 patients treated! A special blessing was an American basketball player that was
staying in the same hotel as one of the teams. Our team invited him to church. He attended
the service, happy to be around other Americans, but upon hearing the gospel his heart was
moved, and he accepted Christ! He then invited his friend to come back that evening and
his friend also trusted Christ. What a reminder of when it was said of Christ, “...he must
needs go through Samaria.” He most certainly guides our steps!

Bradley leaves on Saturday to lead a general surgery team to the Rearick Surgical Center in
Honduras. Please be praying for the patients and the healthcare professionals next week.
May the Lord guide hands and hearts as we seek to share His Word.

We are consistently grateful for your prayers and support. Please check out our website

and join us on a trip next year. We have dozens of openings and would love to work
alongside you and your church. May the Lord bless your faithfulness!

Blessings,

(rasteguandio-

Bradley, Kelly, Noah, Jude, Lulu, Ruby, & David
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